(SAMPLE LETTER – Where I have the ARBORIST example, you may replace that with YOUR PERSONAL examples)

(DATE)

Dear (name of councillor) 

I am aware that Council is to make a decision regarding the continuance of the upcoming face coverings bylaw on March 8th.
The municipal level of government touches people on a daily basis more directly than the other levels. Working parents picking their children up from day care using City transit need to be freed from mask mandates. For one thing, young children NEED to be able to see their caregivers’ faces so that they can learn to articulate words properly and to read social cues. And often in the busyness of life, the bus trip home is where most of their direct communication happens. Let’s not inject government mandates into the most intimate of family relationships. Additionally, child and teen athletes NEED to access City facilities in order to maintain their physical, social and mental wellbeing on a regular basis, but when the City mandates masking, youth come away with an inner sense of mistrust and abhorrence, and when the City mandates vaccination, the chance of vaccine injury is higher than of COVID-19 harm.

Back in April of 2020, Alberta’s Scientific Advisory Group (SAG) under the leadership of Dr. Saxinger noted how little benefit masking (and in particular cloth masking) provided for the transmission of COVID-19. AHS was advised that other than possible psychological benefits, there is inconclusive evidence (even a "paucity" of evidence) in support of mask wearing in the community. “Medical masks appear to be more effective as a form of source control (protecting others from the wearer) than as a means of protecting the mask-wearer from exposures.” At that time, it was clear that masking was being considered as a potential mitigation strategy but there was little evidence (yet) of long-term harm and only inconclusive evidence of efficacy in reducing transmission of COVID-19. However, because of the CDC's recommendations (and what was seen at the time as "limited evidence of harms" of mask wearing) the SAG was going to recommend it as well.  
By June of 2020 the SAG noted that: “there is no clinical trial evidence that use of non-medical or medical masks in the community reduces viral transmission” and that “some countries such as Australia and New Zealand continue to not recommend community masking and have achieved low rates of COVID activity despite the lack of this particular intervention” https://www.albertahealthservices.ca/assets/info/ppih/if-ppih-covid-19-sag-mask-use-in-community-rapid-review.pdf 

And then, in May 2021, the same Advisory Group noted that "more problems are
reported with N95 masks than non-medical or cloth masks"; that "pulmonary function parameters were significantly lower with mask use"; that masking "produced an increased heart rate and a decrease in blood oxygen saturation" along with a number of other issues. https://www.albertahealthservices.ca/assets/info/ppih/if-ppih-covid-19-sag-evidence-of-harm-from-mask-use-for-specific-populations.pdf 

Here are two additional documents outlining the LACK of efficacy, safety and necessity of the use of breathing barriers, aka masks, as a COVID-19 mitigation strategy:
https://r.8b.io/387157/assets/files/Return_to_PRE_MASK_state_of_being.pdf 

and 

number 02 here: https://followingthecovidscience.8b.io/page29.html entitled “Research Body of Evidence” a summary of 24 scientific published and pre-print articles.
Now that we have basically indoctrinated our caring and compassionate citizens that they are “doing their part” by masking (and vaxxing), it is going to be challenging to UN-TEACH them this. And I imagine that you, as municipal council members are going to find it cognitively dissonant to have to unlearn the very thing you have been promoting all of this time.  Not only are you as councillors (and we as citizens) needing to unlearn what we have been taught about face-coverings, we also need to rapidly understand that we have been led astray by the likes of the CDC, the FDA, etc. on the topic of masking, and of safe and effective early antiviral treatments for COVID as well as on the lack of safety, efficacy and necessity of the COVID-19 vaccine products. 

Have you heard the Director of the CDC’s recent admission that they had essentially acted on blind optimism when it came to the vaccine’s purported high efficacy rates?

“So I think we have perhaps (displayed) too little caution and too much optimism for good things that came our way [the vaccine]. I really do. I think all of us wanted this to be done.” (See: https://dcweekly.org/2022/03/06/inexcusable-cdc-director-walensky-blames-over-optimism-for-her-false-claims-that-the-vaccine-is-95-effective-video/) 
This blatant example of unscientific and unprofessional reflection ought to make everyone on Council who still believes that they and all other City employees need to be vaccinated in order to efficiently carry out their duties to shake their heads. I recently heard that even the City arborists WHO WORK OUTDOORS needed to get “vaxxed” in order to keep their jobs. That is the most unscientific thing I can think of. Surely arborists were at no risk of transmission given that when cutting trees they are quite far apart from each other. Yet being mostly (I assume) fit and healthy younger men, they now are at an increased risk of severe vaccine injury as a result of well-intentioned, yet ill-informed decision makers such as yourselves. Keep in mind that employment was “OUT OF SCOPE” of the REP so there was no official requirement for you to even go ahead and mandate vaccination for your staff. Be sure to allocate plenty of dollars for the inevitable vaccine injury claims that your employees will inevitably be needing to file. And be sure to treat any City employees in that situation with your utmost empathy. Ensure that their worker health benefit plans can cover the cost of D-Dimer testing for ALL VACCINATED STAFF, which is currently the only way to determine whether the process of micro-clotting, a precursor to later strokes and other cardiac related adverse events, has already started. If so, they (and possibly you) need to immediately begin a regimen that includes anti-coagulants to slow down or minimize the future potential for damage. 

Please refer to these other documents on the topic of vaccine damage: Employer Thanks but Warning https://r.8b.io/387157/assets/files/Employer_thanks_but_warning.pdf
What EVERY Government and Policy Maker NEEDS TO KNOW about COVID-19 vaccines – the Problems with More Vaccinations: https://r.8b.io/387157/assets/files/1644775276499.pdf 

And on the LATEST page, https://followingthecovidscience.8b.io/page13.html please make a point of regularly visiting the section entitled: Vaccine News you are NOT hearing on Mainstream Media as well as the TOP THREE Picks of the week posted every week since November 2021. 
I hope that all of this information helps you understand why it is NOT POSSIBLE to extend the face covering bylaw. And why you MUST stop any further messaging re: getting more COVID-19 vaccinations, booster shots, and the like for all Edmontonians.
Thank you

NAME

Concerned Citizen (Ward ????)

